
ITEM 2 

From: Craig Wiesner <craig@reachandteach.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 06, 2020 3:36 PM 
To: City Council (San Mateo) <CityCouncil@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Cc: Derrick Kikuchi <derrick@reachandteach.com> 
Subject: Awesome Idea!!!! 25th Avenue and Downtown 
 
Dear Mayor Goethals and Friends on the City Council, 
 
We spotted a cameraperson from NBC on the block today and found out about the idea of 
opening streets like 25th Avenue to outdoor dining. Wow! Awesome. Thank you!!!! Our friends 
who own restaurants on the block have been serving folks in the community through pickup 
and delivery and this idea, of closing the street to allow them to have tables safely distanced on 
the street is awesome!  
 
Thank you SOOOOO much!!!!!  
 
Wishing you and your families peace, health, safety, and a FUN night out on the streets soon, 
Craig and Derrick at Reach And Teach Books Toys and Gifts on 25th Avenue 
 
--  
Craig Wiesner - ReachAndTeach.com 
Pronouns He/Him/His 
Visit Our Store at 144 West 25th Avenue - San Mateo CA 94403 
650-759-3784 
 
Please consider signing up for the Reach and Teach eNewsletter which includes coupon codes 
and specials available only to eNewsletter subscribers. 
http://www.reachandteach.com/s/signupnewsletter 
 

mailto:craig@reachandteach.com
mailto:CityCouncil@cityofsanmateo.org
mailto:derrick@reachandteach.com
http://www.reachandteach.com/s/signupnewsletter





	Public Comment Bry
	Public Comment Weisner



